
The Irish Lad 

William Francis O’Connor (ACAS 2015) 

1968-2022 

In August 2022, William “Liam” O’Connor passed away unexpectedly of natural causes, leaving 

his many friends and family members heartbroken in his absence. O’Connor was born in 

Oakland, California, six minutes after his twin brother, Tim. He attended Moreau High School in 

Hayward, California, then studied mathematics at UC Berkeley, which led him to his lifelong 

career as an actuary. True kindred spirits, O’Connor and his wife Trish enjoyed 25 years of 

marriage, their happiness made complete with the addition of their two children, Kieran and 

Claire, and adorable dog Charlie. After seven years with WCIRB, O’Connor spent the following 

21 years at AIG supporting in various actuarial roles. Many of his closest friendships were 

developed through work, and both he and his wife truly cherished these lasting connections. A 

resident of San Ramon, California, for 23 years, he loved and served his community. He was a 

longstanding member of the local chapter of the Knights of Columbus. He enjoyed his family 

and found joy and satisfaction in hosting holiday dinners, listening to Irish music, watching 

Jeopardy! and cooking up clever concepts for his family’s annual Halloween card. In addition to 

his wife and children, survivors include his mother, Barbara O’Connor; brothers Michael and 

Tim O’Connor (Diane) ; sisters Julie Villeneuve (Roger), Mary O’Connor and Pauline O’Connor 

(David Jargowsky); his in-laws; several nieces and nephews; friends Chris and Johanna Prevost; 

and many aunts, uncles and cousins in the U.S. and Ireland. O’Connor was predeceased by his 

father, Bill O’Connor. 

 


